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Community Preservation Committee Meeting
Tuesday, Jan. 21, 2020
Held at 7:00 PM in the
Town Hall Second Floor Meeting Room
Meeting Minutes
Members In Attendance: H. LaCortiglia, R. Bancroft, P. Burns, J. DiMento, G. Fowler, 
   P. Nelson, E. Dobie, 
Members Not in Attendance: D. Schauer, J. Davenport
Meeting is called to order at: 7:00PM 
· Correspondence:
· CPA Coalition – State surplus distribution information
· Members receive the correspondence and await the Dept. of Revenue dispersal
·       Project Suggestion Reviews:
· Open Space Trails at E. Main St. Park
 -J. Lopez
· John Lopez from the Open Space Committee has been able to only get one quote ($75,000.00)
· Looking to create a Universal ADA Accessible Trail at E. Main Street Recreational Area or potentially an other area.
· Worked with a consultant (BSC) in conjunction with the Open Space Committee
· ADA compliance and MA Architectural access board standards will be met
· BSC is working in Concord on a similar trail
· A question is asked about length of proposed trail. The response is that it will depend upon the parcel chosen.
· J. DiMento thinks this would work well in conjunction with the purchase of another parcel that is proposed to be purchased. (To be reviewed later this evening)
· The BSC quote only covers engineering and permitting but not construction.
· Concerns are raised about not knowing what the cost of construction would be until the engineering was already completed. 
· Discussions modify the scope of the study to be more of a feasibility / site suitability study for determining the best possible location to put this plan into effect. 
· J. Lopez will submit an amended Scope of Project
· Open Space Pond Preservation Testing - R. Chane
· Rebecca Chane and Jonathan Higgins requesting 10,000.00
· Cynobateria tests are $500 each  -10 tests for the season. 
· 5K for testing -Proposing a regimen of testing for cyanobacteria
· 5K for an  “A-Pod” system to physically remove the cyanobacteria. This will first be for Rock Pond
· Asked how many other communities are using the algae harvesting pods. Newbury is testing this system at Upper Green Pond
· The pods are used to collect the algae which must be removed by others. (assuming the Town purchases the A-Pod system) This system also lowers the overall nutrients in the pond.  
· Question of disposal of the collected material – it must be disposed of as incineration or composting (with state DEP approval). Question of DEP involvement for permitting. Also liability issues are raised.
· The funds for this would got to the ConCom for use.
· After discussion it is believed preferable to contract with the A-pod company to do the work rather than the outright purchase of the system.
· R. Chane will submit an amended Scope of project
· Purchase Parcel for Universal Access - J. DiMento
· J.  DiMento – would like the town to consider the purchase of a parcel adjacent to E. Main St Park. The parcel is approx. 6 acres. Jim believes that it is assessed at approx. $60K. 
· Jim is bringing this up essentially for next year so the Committee can begin the process early in the next cycle
· Purchase Rights Back to Rowley land - J. DiMento 
· J. DiMento – Reports that the Board of Selectmen discussed this at a meeting. Georgetown’s Town Administrator will be talking to Rowley’s Town Administrator about Georgetown’s Rights to the land. 
· Estimates received by J. DiMento from a private lawyer are that the cost to sue Rowley in court would be approx. $35K
· None of the previously appropriated funds from last year ($10K) have been spent.
· The members await to hear more from the Town Administrator. 
· Union Cemetery Fence - J. Davenport
· The Historical Commission  representative is not present 
· Wildlife Cameras - B. Fried
· B. Fried - Asks to respectfully withdraw this proposal 
· The Committee thanks Bruce for his suggestion and the time he has spent on this. 
·       Old Business:
· Awaiting breakdown quotes from Perley windows
· Awaiting a letter of support from Hist. Com for Perley windows
· Awaiting financial information from Camp Denison
· These will be addressed at the next meeting
· New Business:
· List of Project Suggestions to be sent to the BOS as placeholders for the ATM May 2020 Warrant.
Wildlife cameras will be removed
Parcel purchase will be removed
A letter will be sent to Board of Selectmen asking for the suggestions to be placed on the Warrant as placeholders
· 
Future Meeting Dates:
· Draft Meeting Schedule is presented to the Members 
· Members review the schedule and make no changes
· 
Any business that may be brought to the attention of the Committee by a participant from the audience or by a Committee Member:
A project is proposed internally by the CPC to create a fund for the planting of trees throughout the Town’s Open Space and public lands. The ConCom rep will write up an explanatory proposal.
E. Dobie (FinCom representative) relates the date of  FinCom’s scheduled review of the CPC projects this year. He asks H. LaCortiglia (CPC Chair) if he would like to present the projects to the FinCom on that night. The CPC Chair declines and notes that Ed has done an outstanding job in recent years presenting the CPC Projects to the FinCom and has every confidence that Ed would do a great job this time, as well.
Motion is made by E. Dobie to adjourn
Seconded by G. Fowler
Motion carries - unanimously 
· 
Adjournment is at 9:25pm
